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  Dear friends of FEISA,

We are now entering the home straits of the academic year!  We do want to thank you all so much for your prayers and financial support throughout the year. Your gifts have enabled us to offer half scholarships to nine of our diploma students and each of them has successfully completed their course, for which they are very thankful!
We’re also very grateful for the special donations received for Biddy and Laura, which have enabled them to complete their Second Year course.

We praise the Lord for all our students who have persisted with their studies and are completing this year’s courses: 28 First Years, 21 Second Years, 13 Third Years, all following the Diploma course, and 12 Fourth Years following the 5 Year Degree course.  This makes a total of 76 students, which may seem a very small number, but we have to bear in mind that each future teacher will have between 15 and 25 small children in her charge annually, and sometimes double that number, and so we realise that in the 12 years since we started, we really are making an impact upon Early Years Education in Paraguay.  Added to this, as we’ve shared previously, some of our ex-students now hold positions of responsibility in different educational institutions, including in the Ministry of Education, itself.  Praise God!
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On October 25th, we took the Third Year students on a journey of 470 km into the Paraguayan Chaco, where we experienced very different educational realities amongst the indigenous communities.  We also visited an institution catering for children with different kinds of disabilities and a boarding school with more than 700 pupils aged 5 to 18 years.  Once again this journey made us more aware of the great educational needs of children living in the heart of the countryside, and we were also challenged by just what can be achieved with God’s help and a willingness to serve.
In our student training, we are seeking to highlight the importance of an education that incorporates children with different levels of ability and disability, and students will be participating in a seminar about this.  On Monday, November 12th, we shall also be visiting an institution that caters for children with nervous diseases that affect their movement, and during the visit, we‘ll attend a talk on how to provide an inclusive education.

During October and November, the diploma students have been taking part in various workshops in areas such as Arts and Crafts, Paraguayan Dance, Musical Choreography, Drama and Physical Education.  On Friday, the 16th of this month, we shall be having a Grand Finale Concert, where the students will display all that they’ve learnt through the workshops and parents, husbands and boyfriends will be invited!
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From Monday, November 26 to Wednesday 28th, students will also have seminars over the Reggio Emilia educational philosophy of Early Years Education, with its emphasis on a strong child-directed curriculum, whose goal is to cultivate a life-long love for learning and exploration.  The graphic arts such as drama, art, music, puppetry and shadow play form an essential part in this curriculum, and a collaborative approach using the children’s interests, their environment, other teachers, and the children’s parents is used.  These seminars are sure to be very thought provoking for the students!

Final exams will be held from Monday, November 19th to Friday, December 7th.  Our Third Years’ Thanksgiving Service and Graduation Ceremony will take place on Monday, December 10th and our final staff meeting will be on Friday, December 14th.  We would ask you to pray for all these final activities: for the students, the teachers, and the administrative staff, and above all, that we may be able to show forth a Christ-like attitude in all of them. 

In our next letter, we hope to share with you some of the improvements we need to make in our infrastructure after the past 12 years, and what they will cost.  As it’s difficult for us to cover our present costs out of the students’ fees, we do ask you to pray with us that God will enable us to have all the resources we’ll need to carry out these improvements.

I’ll sign off now, praying for God’s provision for His work in and through FEISA, in the words of Psalm 90: 17

“May the favour of the Lord our God rest upon us; establish the work of our hands for us – yes, establish the work of our hands.”         Ana.

	
· For all the students who have completed this year’s courses

· For the hard work of all FEISA’s administrative and maintenance staff

· For the Third year Students’ trip to the Chaco

· For the donations and special offerings for the scholarship students


	
· For all the Third Year students completing their Diploma studies and needing teaching posts for 2013 

· For important dates:

· Monday, November 12th – visit to special school

· Friday, November 16th – Grand Finale Concert

· Monday November 19th to Friday November 7th - final exams

· Monday, November 26th to Wednesday 28th – Reggio Emilia seminars

· Monday, December 10th - Thanksgiving Service and Diploma students’ Graduation Ceremony

· Friday, December 14th - last Staff Meeting of the academic year.
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